

## **Silvano Suazo**Marina Cap Cana Director

Dear anglers,

Every year, we face our share of challenges, but the important thing is we face them together. Mere weeks before our namesake tournament, the Caribbean was jolted by Hurricane Fiona. It's mightiness shook our country, but our Marina stood its ground. It's because of its in-land infrastructure that we'll be able to keep our tournament dates and welcome you this October 12th thru 15th to our annual catch and release tournament, the Cap Cana Classic.

This year we've added an extra day of fishing per your request during the White Marlin Tournament last May. We hope these additional hours of battle balance the board and keep the tournament particularly interesting. We truly enjoy hosting this event, and appreciate having you all here sharing your moments of glory, your battle scars, and your best bait tips.

Wishing you the best of luck,

## Silvano Suazo

Marina Cap Cana Director